
PUBLIC NOTICE UNDER CLAUSE 10 OF THE FIRST SCHEDULE OF THE RESOURCE 
MANAGEMENT ACT 1991 

SECTIONAL DISTRICT PLAN REVIEW PLAN CHANGE 64: BOARDING, BREEDING & TRAINING 
KENNELS 

NOTICE OF DECISION  

On 17 September 2019, the Manawatū District Council Hearings Committee made a decision 
on Proposed Plan Change 64 to the Manawatū District Plan. 

Proposed Plan Change 64 was a review of boarding, breeding and training kennels within the 
District. Specific changes included: 

1. Introduction of a new chapter 3H: Boarding, Breeding and Training Kennels which 
includes a new issue, objective, policies and rules for the management of boarding, 
breeding and training kennels. 

2. Remove the existing definition of ‘kennels’ in the District Plan. 
3. Inserting a new definition for ‘boarding, breeding and training kennels’. 
4. Consequential amendments to definitions which already contain reference to kennels 

(inserting the words ‘boarding, breeding and training’ before the word ‘kennels’) for:  

o Farm Buildings 
o Farming 
o Home Occupation 
o Intensive Farming 

5. Consequential amendment to Rule 3.5.1 vii) to remove kennels from the list of 
discretionary activities in the Rural Zone. 

6. Consequential amendment to the Explanation for the Rural Zone and Nodal Areas in 
Section 4 of the District Plan to remove reference to kennels as a non-complying activity 
in the Nodal Areas. 

7. Consequential amendment to Section 3B Car Parking standards to refer to boarding, 
breeding and training kennels, and to state the number of car parks required. 

Viewing of Decision on Proposed Plan Change 64. 

The decision on Proposed Plan Change 64 is available for viewing at the following offices 
when these offices are open to the public: 

 The Council Offices, 135 Manchester Street, Feilding 

 The Feilding Public Library, Corner of Stafford and Bowen Streets, Feilding 

The decision can also be viewed on the Council website: https://www.mdc.govt.nz/About-
The-Council/Meetings-Agendas-Minutes/Council-Agendas-Minutes/Hearings-Committee.  

To find more information on Plan Change 64, visit Council’s Have Your Say webpage: 
https://www.mdc.govt.nz/Contact-Us/Have-Your-Say/Previous-Consultation 

Any enquires regarding Proposed Plan Change 64 should be directed to Matthew Mackay or 
Rochelle Waugh on (06) 323 0000 or email districtplanreview@mdc.govt.nz.  

Richard Templer 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE 
Dated at Feilding this 10th day of October 2019 
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